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Recap of the June 12th Board of Directors Meeting
By: Terri Bailey
The meeting was called to order by President Earl Dodson at 7:00.  All Board members were present.
The meeting minutes of May 8, 2012 were approved after board discussion related to charging late fees for utility bills.  The minutes for the executive meeting of May 16, 2012, were approved after corrections.
Treasurer Joann Keen gave the Treasurers Reports. Cash on hand at the end of May, including reserve funds, totaled $400,146.00.
The draft financial review, prepared by the CPA firm of Schwartz, Giannini, Lantsberger, & Adamson was approved by the Board after discussion related to the proper format and presentation of the financial review.
There was discussion related to changing the bank currently used for the operating accounts.  At this time the Board decided to remain at BBVA.
Dean Morrison gave the maintenance report.  He reported that he had found a gas and electric cart he asked the Board to consider purchasing one of the cart’s and perhaps both carts.  He also reported that the current owner of the carts would allow the association to keep the carts for a few days in order to determine if the Association was interested in purchasing the carts. 
Terri Bailey gave the Park Administrators report.  The Park Administrator asked the Board to approved purchasing a product by the name of NT Max which is purported to reduce sludge in septage lagoons through bacterial interaction.  The Board approved the purchase of a trail sample. 
The Park Administrator discussed lowering the unfunded liability due to the reserve account.  This issue will be further addressed as part of the budget process.
Design review for lot 197 was approved to install a fence around the property.  Lot 195 did not submit a design review for approval.
The Board of directors set January 8, 2013, as the date for the next election and annual meeting of the membership.
The Board set September 25 and October 30, 2012 as potential dates for budget workshops.
The Board of Directors approved the Employee Handbook as presented.
The Board of Directors discussed the clubhouse rental policy and generally agreed the policy should include a provision restricting rental for the purpose of making a profit.  Exceptions to the policy being the holiday craft bizarre, fundraisers for the community, and when approved by the Board of Directors.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Social Committee reported they cancelled the spaghetti feed due to a lack of volunteers.  They hope to schedule a potluck in July or perhaps August in conjunction with national night out.
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